The delegation included Vice Chancellor Assaleh and Chief Operations Officer Al-khofash. They met with University officers including President Smith, Provost Longworth, Dean Qatu, as well as other Vice Presidents, Directors and University officers.

A Memorandum of Understanding was signed between EMU and Ajman University. Several collaboration opportunities were discussed including developing student exchange programs, offering EMU degrees on Ajman campus, developing dual degree programs, developing a student exchange program, as well as others.